## UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20250

OFFICE OF OPERATIONS

SEP 4 1975

Mr. Harold V. Hunter
State Executive Director
Agricultural Stabilization and
Conservation Service
Agricultural Center Office Building
Stillwater, Oklahoma 74074

Dear Mr. Hunter:

In reply to your recent letter to Assistant Secretary Joseph Wright, the Department made arrangements on August 11, 1975, to purchase 50 copies of Ferdie Deering's book, <u>USDA</u>, <u>Manager of American Agriculture</u>.

I would be happy to send you a copy of the book as soon as our supply is available.

Thank you for writing.

Sincerely,

JOHN J. KEANEY

Director